
M and M Thunder Youth Hockey Association 

December 7, 2022 

 

Present; Samantha Wilke; treasurer, Alex McDonald; Director of Hockey, Hunter Manns; AD/ WAHA 
Rep/ Ref in Chief, Kevin Koch; Rules and Regs, Rachel Dura; Secretary, Jennifer Perket; Vice President, 
Brian Polzin; President (Call in), Greg Vincent; Bantam Rep, Matt Bohaczek; Pee Wee B Rep, Christie 
Koch, Ashley Behrens; registration,  

 

Public Comment – Matt Bohaczek asked that if a player resigns the coach is immediately notified.  

President – No Report 

Vice President – No Report 

Secretary – No Report 

Treasurer – No Report 

AD – Pilot Program for locker room attendance. Some parents are not participating, maybe in the future 
we need to think about reimbursing the fees to encourage participation. With the new ref system it is 
hard to know what level referees we have coming. Last year we had a higher bonus for level one refs to 
encourage new people to become refs. Since it is not possible to tell who is a level one can we just do 
equal bonus across the board? Rachel Motions to approve equal pay bonus, 2nd by Alex. All in favor, 
motion approved.  

Rules and Regs – Rule Change, We need more than 6 coaches for Mites. The rules state that a max of 6 
coaches can receive DIBS for the Mite level. Do we look into giving DIBS for student coaches? We could 
evaluate how they participated at the end of the season to see if eligible. Language also needs to be 
added to the handbook on the process to become a student coach. Language will also need to be added 
to clear confusion on how teams are split.   

Director of Hockey – ALL parents and coaches need to be kind and courteous to referees.  

Facilities – No Report 

IP Director – Currently there are 65 kids in the 8U program. There are 19 teams coming to our home 
tournament. The High School families are doing great signing up for shifts. All the teams started the 
season great but are struggling when they play teams from bigger associations.  

WAHA – No Report 

Fundraising – Raffle tickets need to be returned by February 1st! 

High School – No Report 

Bantam – 1-10 Hosted an A team tournament, Thunder took 4th place, Marquette won beating Shaw in 
the final game.  The tournament sold $1,963 in concessions, $815 in raffle baskets. The food table for 



players was in the locker room hallway. It was a concern that there would be a mess but it was perfect 
there instead of in the rink and everything was kept very clean. Coaches are working on getting the 
players to play together and team cohesion is getting better. Thank you to the PeeWee families for 
helping with our tournament.  

Pee Wee A – No Report 

Pee Wee B – 1-1 Our first game was a win. Games this coming weekend. We potentially have lost a 
player, if we lose anymore we may have issues with player numbers. We helped our with the Bantam 
tournament. Players and parents were concerned about how locker rooms were left after the 
tournament. Sam is doing good as a goalie and Carter is learning quickly also.  

Squirt A- 6-1-1 Short rostered for every game so far. Hopefully now that we are further into the season 
we will have a full roster more often.  

Squirt B – 8 games so far. They have played amazing against B and C levels teams. Played one A team 
and struggled.  

Mites – 64 kids with more new players coming. We played Iron Mountain and Antigo and the kids are 
having fun. Home tournament is coming up and we have a lot of fun planned for it.  

Outdoor Show – No updates 

Concession Contract – No Update 

Chummy Tournament – March 24-26 This is huge fundraiser for hockey and the McDonald family 
provides all the scholarships from this event. Please plan and sign up for concessions. The association 
will have until 2 weeks prior to fill the concessions after that it will be privately filled.  

High School State – WAHA  had it scheduled incorrectly State will be the 2nd weekend in March. As of 
now it is a 6 team tournament. Budget is for 9 games seeking a budget for $5950 Jennifer motions to 
approve, Rachel 2nd all in favor. Budget approved.  

Pee Wee tournament – B/C tournament seeking $3770 budget with an estimated $5180 in profit. Sam 
motions to approve, Alex 2nd. Budget approved by all.  

Squirt tournament – seeking $3290 budget with an estimated profit of $4,010. Jennifer motions to 
approve 2nd by Sam. Budget approved by all. 

MMA – February 11 this is Bantam team event. It will be the same weekend as our squirt tournament so 
they will not be able to use our locker rooms. Alex Motions to approve, Jen seconds all approve. 

Boxing – Beer sales $2323 Net. Gross concessions $1867.81 and a $500 donation from the boxing 
promoter as a thank you to the Thunder for working.  

Trophy Case – Gavin has given permission to come up with an idea to present to him for approval. We 
need to present a design and location. If anyone would like to be on a committee to work on this project 
please contact Brian.  

Public Comment – None 



Adgenda for January – WIAA 

Outdoor show 

MMA 

Concession Contract 

Trophy case  

Closed Session 

Adjourned at 7:40 


